
FAQ n.19138

FAQs:
Part-ARO, Air Operations, Regulations

Question:
Must the competent authority check and approve the content of the operator's Safety
Management Manual?

Answer:
Reference: Regulation (EU) No 965/2012 on Air Operations, Annex II (Part ARO), Annex III
(Part ORO)

As stated in ORO.AOC.100, an operator has to submit, as part of its application for an AOC, a
description of its management system, including the organisational structure, which constitutes
its safety management manual, whose content is described in AMC1 and AMC2 to
ORO.GEN.200(a)(5).
The Competent Authority has to check the content of the operator's Safety Management
Manual (SMM) as mentioned in ARO.GEN.310(a) and in the corresponding AMC to
ARO.GEN.310.

Information on the content of the operator's Safety Management Manual (SMM), which can be
part of the Operations Manual or included in a separate manual, can be found in AMC1 and
AMC2 to ORO.GEN.200(a)(5). It should be noted that the SMM is not required to be approved
according to ORO.GEN.200(a)(5) and the related AMCs. Nevertheless, changes affecting the
operator's management system are required to be approved (ORO.GEN.130 + GM1) and these
changes would have to be reflected in the operator's manual dealing with Safety management.
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